
Local government unions negotiate new 
agreement on skills and training

 Sweden 

Local government unions have negotiated a new agreement with the SKR and 
Sobona employer organisations that will deliver greater employment security for 
workers. The agreement will take effect on 1 May 2020 and will mean early 
identification of workers impacted by restructuring and who need training to help 
assist in gaining new skills and adapting to new jobs. The unions see this as key to 
avoiding lay-offs and essential for the rapid changes that are taking place in the 
labour market. Fixed-term workers will be covered by the agreement as will those 
off sick or going through rehabilitation.
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